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WOW, October was a busy month! I was able to complete 10 club visits, attend the Diabetes
Rally in Mankato; Council of Governors meeting in Craguens; MLVF Eyeball Gala,
Thanksgiving for Vision; four zone meetings; a pancake breakfast; handing out dictionaries
to 3rd graders in Jordan, a 50th Anniversary celebration; held a cabinet meeting and a short
trip to see my family in North Dakota. I am tired just writing this… LOL! It has been a blast so
far! 

At the zone meetings we have been doing the Buddy Bag service project; each zone so far
has been eager and willing to participate and excited to bring the bag back to their 
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communities. Also, at the zone meetings the tail twisting has been very creative, bravo to the tail twisters! 

The Mid-Winter Convention Committee and I have been working hard at putting on a great convention for you.
Please make sure to take advantage of the early registration discount and get your registrations in. You are
sure to have a great time at the convention.

As you have heard or will be hearing about Mission 1.5, which is to increase membership within the Lions
Organization to 1.5 million members by the year 2027. There are many resources on the Lions International
Website that you can help you with recruiting new members. The Membership Growth Event Kit is just one of
them. This kit is a resource in preparing for and hosting a successful membership growth event. These
resources are crucial to the development and growth of our association’s membership. Take advantage of the
resources Lions International has to offer you. Here is the link to the membership growth kit; or you can simply
just go to the Lions International website and search for it. https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-
members/resource-center/membership-growth-event

Have you wanted to learn more about Lions; want to move up in the Lions organization or just want to brush
up on your leadership skills. Well, you’re in luck. If you have never been a club president and want to learn
more. You will have the opportunity to attend Emerging Lions Leadership Institute in March 2024. Watch for
more information to come. If you don’t want to wait until then you have some online options available to you.
You can take classes through Lions University and on My LCI under the Learn tab. If you need assistance,
please reach out to the leadership team we would be more than happy to assist you.

Hope to see you at a Zone meeting, club visit or the Mid-Winter!

You can contact me at:
952-261-8581- phone 
Christy1135@gmail.com

Happy Thanksgiving Lions!

November 2- Zone 4 Meeting - Shakopee
November 6th- Zone 5 Meeting- Northfield
November 9th- Alden Club Visit
November 13th- Lake Crystal Club Visit
November 14th- Waconia Men's Club Visit
November 15th- Carver Club Visit

November 16th- Prior Lake Club Visit
November 18th- Jordaness Lions Fashion Show
November 20th- Hamburg Lions Club Visit
November 21st- Owatonna Club visit- Noon
November 21st- Hutchinson Club visit
November 27th- Waterville Lions Club Visit

DG Christy’s On The Move

http://www.district5m2lions.com/
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/membership-growth-event
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/membership-growth-event
mailto:Christy1135@gmail.com
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DG Christy’s Travels

http://www.district5m2lions.com/
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5M2 Mid-Winter Convention is coming up quick!

District 5M-2
Proposed Dues Increase for 2024-2031

The last time 5M-2 raised its dues were in 2002, when they were set at $8.60. Since then, dues have remained
flat, while inflation has gone up just over 70% in the last 21 years. If dues would have kept up with inflation, they

would be set at $14.68.
While the district has reviewed areas to try and tighten its budget and cut expenses where it can, the realty is the

district has a budget shortfall. In addition to continuing to look for ways to stretch our dollar, increasing 5M-2
dues is an option that should be explored.

It was recommended by the cabinet that we increase the dues in the following increments:
July 2024 ($3.00 increase)
July 2025 ($1.00 increase)
July 2026 ($1.00 increase)

And then from 2027-2031 + 5% inflation adjustment each year. 

This will need to be voted on at the Mid-Winter Convention during the business meeting in February 2024.  Any
questions please reach out to the District Governor Team. 

http://www.district5m2lions.com/
https://acrobat.adobe.com/link/track?uri=urn:aaid:scds:US:a417a54f-57fa-3a7b-be17-c0043aca387e
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During this experience there are also a lot of question from the participants. What is a Zone Chair? How
do you become a District Governor? What other leadership opportunities are there? How can I get
involved with a foundation? How do we change our meetings, so they are not boring? We did not have
time to address all of these questions, but I took them away and am contemplating how in 5M-2 we can
provide additional educational opportunities. As a club you can assist as well. As new members join your
club are you providing an orientation and explaining what Lions is all about? If not, encourage you to
spend some time with them to do so. 
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Fall is here! This is one of my favorite times of the year. Seeing the leaves change
colors and hearing them crackle under your feet, love it. In mid-October I had the
opportunity to be a facilitator for Regional Lions Leadership Institute (RLLI) in
Bemidji. On our drive we had magnificent views of leaves changing and also
outside of our conference room window. You know what else is changing? Lions!

The Leaves are a Changing
Lion Lisa Kaufmann - 1st Vice District Governor 

During RLLI learned the average age of a Lions member is approximately 62. The average age of our RLLI
participants was under 62 and they were passionate, excited, and eager to learn and share what Lions is
all about. As Lions we hear over and over how to engage younger members, it is starting to work. Seeing
younger participants in RLLI who are taking an initiative to learn will be great leaders for our
organization in the future.

What are other opportunities for our members? Point them to
www.lionsclubs.org, there are so many resources on the website.
Encourage members to attend Zone meetings. These are a great
opportunity to learn what is happing with clubs in your same area.
Finally, encourage them to attend the District Convention in February. 

If you have a member of your club or know someone in the District who is interested in learning more
about Lions there will be a great opportunity to do so next March. There will be an Emerging Lions
Leadership Institute (ELLI) March 14 – 17, 2024. Watch this newsletter for information on how to
register.

http://www.district5m2lions.com/
http://www.lionsclubs.org/
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It has been a busy month with Zone Meetings and a few club visits with DG
Christy. It has been great to meet new Lions and to learn about their clubs and all
the wonderful activities they are doing. I also attended a two day training in
Brainerd with other 2VDG and 1VDG where we began our journey to become
District Governors. We had wonderful instructors who were eager to share their
knowledge, answering many many questions and making each day fun. My 

Thanksgiving and Lions
Lion Shermayne Cross - 2nd Vice District Governor

partner and I won the puzzle challenge (putting a 48 piece puzzle together) in 6 minutes! Many team
building activities, role playing and impromptu speaking opportunities were included each day. Evenings
were spent relaxing and getting to know each other a little better. We ended the weekend on Saturday
morning attending the Council of Governors Meeting. It was interesting to watch, listen and learn how
the process unfolds.

Thanksgiving is quickly approaching; a time to Reflect, Readjust and be Grateful. In this world of conflict,
natural disasters, uncertainty for many, mental illness and hunger we Lions need to pause to and ask
“Are we doing all we can?” Does your club have a plan to address any of these issues or issues within
your community? Do you look at this plan each year and readjust or add a new activity? Do you celebrate
after each completed activity with a special treat, a pat on the back or a quick note? Finally, are you
having fun? Be grateful that Lions are doing so much to improve the lives of others. What a great
organization to belong to. Whether it is purchasing a pair of new glasses for someone that can’t afford
them or delivering a basket of food to a neighbor that has been struggling to provide for their family, be
Grateful they you can do that for others. That feel good moment for the recipient but also for the giver. 

Happy Thanksgiving to you and your families!

Until next time….”Be Kind, Help Others, Have Fun,
Make a Difference in Your Community”

This new spot in the newsletter will feature comments from Lions from around our
district on How Lions have changed their life. If you would please send to DG Christy by
the 12th of the month a two to three sentences on how Lions have changed you.  

This month’s comments:
I would like to say thank you to PDG Lion Diana Kroells, her email was greatly appreciated and I
thank her for the kind words!- Missy

I  j o i n e d  t h e  J o r d a n e s s  L i o n s  a l m o s t  3  y e a r s  a g o .  W h i l e  I  h a d  b e e n  l o o k i n g  f o r  a  w a y  t o
b e  m o r e  i n v o l v e d  i n  m y  c o m m u n i t y ,  I  h a d  n o  i d e a  h o w  i m p o r t a n t  t h i s  o r g a n i z a t i o n
w o u l d  b e c o m e  t o  m e  i n  s u c h  a  s h o r t  t i m e .  T h e  u n i v e r s e  k n e w  I  n e e d e d  t o  b e
s u r r o u n d e d  b y  c a r i n g ,  s u p p o r t i v e ,  a n d  g i v i n g  w o m e n .  E v e r y  s i n g l e  m e m b e r  o f  t h i s  c l u b
c a r e s  a b o u t  o u r  c o m m u n i t y  a n d  o n e  a n o t h e r .  -  L a u r a  K i e s e r

THE LIONS ROAR

http://www.district5m2lions.com/
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100070236063267&__cft__[0]=AZUJKAMUtS7kjyBaPTCHZeRvKjocKcpsOLk5FlX0Vmg2FyKNzB259rvm9EO1YNU_7po3zdIXnHF_FbG9IkQ_J37lSvWYIVzDA64_-s1rZilleQgiKc0ysaq5KCjsRNQ-BT6Uvi26hAgxyVhRyZf5EaoS3r4Yo7OtjPRLkoCUys-6LCkewB1k3_wcVkNxetXNft0&__tn__=-]K-R
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Prior Lake Lions Staying Busy
#communityvibes#priorlakelionsclubofdistrict5m2

It was a 'Sweet' Sept. Dinner Meeting with guest speaker:
Rene' Maes Jr. Executive Director, of Camp Sweet Life Adventures, Inc. As he shared new information about this
amazing Camp Sweet Life that brings in many kids from everywhere, that share in knowing now, that there are
great Camp Adventures for Kids with Type 1 Diabetes!

Contact to see how you can help at Camp 2024 or a upcoming fundraiser they host:
Camp Sweet Life, 26486 Sioux Trl., Madison Lake, MN 56063
Email: info@campsweetlife.org  https://campsweetlife.org/home/
#WeServePrior Lake Lions Club Of District 5M-2 proudly sponsors as many kids that request to go, from within the
Prior Lake Savage Area Schools. Additionally, new as Rene' disclosed this evening, we have now agreed, and will
also sponsor a cabin in 2024! Your club can too! Contact Rene' today.

Lion Jeff -2nd VP- in red, collecting for raffle.

Every journey begins with a single step. "One act of service, one encouraging word, one gift of generosity is often
all it takes to bring hope where it’s needed most..."
Lions Global Causes: •Diabetes• •Vision• •Hunger• •Environment• •Childhood Cancer•

Prior Lake Lions Continued Below
#communityvibes #priorlakelionsclubofdistrict5m2 #partnerships
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Lions Bench Project
At the October meeting of the Green Isle Lions Club a bench was presented to the NYA West Carver Lions Club in

memory of Lion Darlene (Dar) Mondor. The Green Isle Lions participate in the Trex Bench program by saving
plastic. Over the last year the NYA West Carver Lions have been helping the Green Isle Lions by gathering their

plastic also to donate to this program. This demonstrates so well how clubs work together to help reach goals. Dar
Mondor was a well loved Lions member by both clubs and she is greatly missed by all. Dar’s family and the NYA

West Carver Lions appreciate this generous very much.

Pictured from Green Isle Lions are Lions Cheryl Farber and Rose Thies. 
The NYA West Carver Lions pictured are Lions Mary Spille, Judy Mass and Mona Bruers.

10.03.2023
Our collective collaboration with Club Prior and Smoke Signals nonprofit, has allowed for the creation and
placement of the recycled NexTrex 'project bench #7' at one of our collection sites 'Harbour View'.

Here is where Lion Mike/Mary store the Spring time boat wraps, that are removed and then cut-down to
manageable size.

Public benches surely connect us and the benches contribute to neighborhood vitality. They provide another
template for our civic relationship building and reminds us that, to have a ‘walkable city’, you also need a 'sittable
city'. That’s why benches are so important as we continue to: recycle, reuse and reduce.

However, recently we received word that the Trex challenge was changed slightly and though we need to now
collect 1000lbs of flexible plastic in a year time frame and then we receive the bench after the year date, we
continue on... as the environmental awareness is growing and folks sure appreciate the benches!

Shoutout to, (not pictured):
Lion Rachel and her husband Aaron, for assembly of the bench and bringing it to the location.

Shoutout for the Lions that were able to be present for dedication of #7 :
Char, Harry, Kelly, Loretta, Mary, Mike, Rosemary.

#bench #recycling 
#plastics 
#EnvironmentalAwareness 
#civicengagement 
#collaboration

http://www.district5m2lions.com/
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Lions Dictionary Project Spread Around District 5M2

Pg.10/26

Lions, Butterflies, Bees & Flowers
Plato Lions held a Butterfly, Bee, and Flower Day on September 9th at Glencoe Regional Health

Butterfly Garden.

Lions from NYA West Carver Lions, NYA Lions Club and Hamburg Lions Club presented dictionaries to 3rd grade
students at Central Elementary, St John’s Lutheran School NYA and Emanuel Lutheran in Hamburg. This is a long
time project that these three clubs collaborate on. Great to be able to serve our communities.

Watertown Lions distributed dictionary’s at Watertown-Mayer Elementary, 
Christ Community Lutheran School & Zion Elementary in Mayer.

http://www.district5m2lions.com/
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Dictionaries Continue To Spread Joy
On September 22nd, 2023 the Le Sueur Lions spent the morning in the 3rd grade classes at St. Anne’s school and
Park Elementary. The Lions gave a presentation on our annual Lions Club International Dictionary Program that the
Le Sueur Lions has been apart of this project for over 18 years. The goal of the dictionary program is to assist all
students to become good thinkers, creative writers, and active readers by providing students with a gift of their own
personal dictionary.

http://www.district5m2lions.com/
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Dictionaries Continue To Spread Joy Continued
"The Jordaness club once again recognized National Dictionary Day (October 16th) by donating approximately 140
dictionaries to the third grade students at Jordan Elementary School and St. John the Baptist School!

This annual project, a club favorite, promotes literacy in the community, and provides each student with a tool to
activate curiosity and generate learning. As always, we were impressed with the enthusiasm of Jordan's third grade
students, and with their wonderful manners!"

http://www.district5m2lions.com/
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Waconia DandyLions Making A Difference 
Coney Island Clean Up.

DandyLions, along with Cologne and Waconia Lions Clubs teamed together at   the Carver
County Parks with planting ivy, chopping and stacking wood for the fire pit area, and general
clean up that was needed after the busy summer season. 

We love having this partnership in serving our community and making Waconia the place to be! 

Our 2nd Annual Flannel Fall Bar Crawl was a huge success!  We are so blessed to serve in such a
generous and fun community. We sold over 200 tickets and raised over $5000 that will benefit
our Holiday Initiatives - Gifts for Grands & Adopt a Family.

HUGE thank you to our amazing sponsors!! We couldn't do this without your energy and
collaboration. 

http://www.district5m2lions.com/
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Mankato Lions
Mankato Area Diabetes rally raises over $25,000 to support the Minnesota Lions Diabetes Foundation and
programs like Camp Sweet Life! The rally was held on Saturday, October 14 at the WowZone in Mankato!

Waconia DandyLions Making A Difference Cont. 
Last week at our monthly meeting, we were able to present a check

to the Waconia American Legion Auxiliary to go towards their
Waconia Cares Project. They ship over 300 care packages to our

deployed military during the holiday season.  

They have a goal of $16,000 this year, and if you’d like to help them
out with a monetary donation or have a family member they can

send a care package to, you can reach out to them via email at
waconiaunit150ala@gmail.com.

Go with the Flow fundraiser (Personal hygiene) 
We had hundreds of feminine hygiene products

donated to Watertown area schools and the
Waconia Gather & Grow food shelf. 

http://www.district5m2lions.com/
mailto:waconiaunit150ala@gmail.com
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Sept 10th. The Le Sueur Lions Club had a successful Annual Fall Pancake Breakfast Fly-In. As the pancake breakfast
was in full swing we made almost 1,400 pancakes in 4 hours which is 16 gallons of pancake batter. We also cooked
35 pounds of sausage links which is approximately 2,870 links. It was amazing to have so many friends, families, and
community members, as well as wonderful folks from other towns that came out to have breakfast and socialize.
The games were a hit as well as the plans that came. Due to a low cloud ceiling, visibility for pilots was not very safe
for visual flying. With that being said the Lions Club would like to say Thank you to the five pilots that did come to
our breakfast and Thank you to The City of Le Sueur for letting the Lions use the airport. A very special thanks to all
the Le Sueur Lions that came to server for this event. Thank you Indigo, Chloe, Dana, Robin and Alycia (Al), for
volunteering time and spending their morning to serve our community for this event. #WESERVE.

Pg.15/26

Le Sueur Lions Club Annual Fall Pancake Breakfast Fly-In

http://www.district5m2lions.com/
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On sept 30th the The Le Sueur Lions were at the Farmers market to showcase some of the amazing and hard work
the Le Sueur Lions Club has done for the community and beyond. We were honored to be closing out the season at
the local farmers market as we talked with many different people interested in how are clubs helps the community.
We also helped a few families as we had our kids sight booth there as well. 

Pg.16/26

Le Sueur Lions Club At The Farmers Market

NYA Lions Harvest Moon Food & Wine Extravaganza

http://www.district5m2lions.com/
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For our fall pancake breakfast on October 8th we had a record attendance.
369 people were served and 237 omelets were made. 

Pg.17/26

NYA Lions Fall Pancake Breakfast

Roger was one of the recipients of the 2023 Community
Foundation of Carver County “Award in Philanthropy”.  
He was recognized for all his years of philanthropy in
our town of Cologne. He truly has made an impact in
our community and other local organizations for many
years. His dedication in the Cologne Lions, Bountiful
Basket Food Shelf, Cologne Community Garden, Benton
Lake Garden, St Bernard’s Catholic Church, and so much
more. Watch his truly inspirational message about
philanthropy and how it came to be for himself.  If you
want to dedicate your time, talents and knowledge in
your community, email: Lionannaw@gmail.com and
see how you can make a difference in big and small
ways. 

Congratulations our own
Cologne Lion Roger Storms!

The Plato Lions is lending
the Macular Machine to a

Senior Living Center. 

http://www.district5m2lions.com/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GUvhLQAvFDc
mailto:Lionannaw@gmail.com
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I have spent most of my Lions career and my private sector career in management positions. Leading teams,
managing groups of people, giving guidance and motivation to team members and leaders to help them reach their
goals and potential. I will continue to do this as a member of the board.

Being able to represent our Lions and our association at the International level requires a team approach. I have an
amazing service partner, Lion Cheryl. She is a proven leader and motivator who is dedicated to our motto, “We
Serve.” We both believe in the concept of servant leadership. This is a leadership approach that puts serving others
above all other priorities. Rather than managing for results, a servant leader focuses on creating an environment in
which their team can thrive and get their highest-impact work done.

In our district 5M6, I have served as a trustee to the MN Lions Vision Foundation, twice as District Mid-Winter
Convention Chair, and as the District Global Leadership Coordinator. In this role I developed the Club President’s
Happy Hour. A quarterly gathering of club presidents to improve the communication between the clubs and district
leadership.

In our multiple district I am currently the Global Leadership Team Coordinator, responsible for all leadership
development and training, RLLI, ELLI, and FDI as well as District Governor Elect and vice district governor, I have
held this position since 2019. 

I also was instrumental in starting the KidSight program and have held the position of Chair of the Board of
Directors of the MD5M Lions KidSight Foundation, Inc since 2017. Our Lions have screened over 125,000 kids since
this program began.

My experience on the club, district, multiple district and international level has positioned me to be able to fulfill the
duties of a member of the International board. Lion Cheryl and I pledge to do our best to represent our Lions and
help to make our association the standard to which all other service associations are measured.
To read more about my experience and qualifications please visit my website: teamdennis.net and visit our
Facebook page, DK3 for ID. You can also email at teamdennislion@gmail.com with any questions or if you would
like to support my campaign.

We hope to meet many of you at the mid-winter convention. 
Your consideration of my candidacy will be greatly appreciated. 

Lion Dennis

Pg.18/26

DK3 for ID

Hello Lions,

As some of you already know I am seeking the endorsement of our Multiple
District for the office of International Director of Lions Clubs International.

I have dedicated my Lions’ life to service and leadership. A commitment to
help make my community and world a better place by working with other
Lions to make a difference, to leave things better than the way they were
before. To lead by example and inspire and motivate other Lions to do the
same. To continuously challenge present day thoughts and actions to make
sure that the path we are on is the best for our members, clubs and
association.

http://www.district5m2lions.com/
mailto:teamdennislion@gmail.com
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Happy November,
According to the Census Bureau, the poverty rate rose 12.4% in 2022 from 7.8% in 2021, the
largest one-year jump on record. People are working hard yet not making ends meet. Our local
Food Shelf -Bountiful Baskets, has reported to me that this past year they have served 78%
more households than last year. This growth is in response to community demand for service
stemming from housing costs, inflation, high food prices among other things.
   
Why am I telling you about this? Because of your Lions Clubs and your donations to LCIF make a
difference! 

Please join me in supporting @LCIFLions on November 28th, 2023 #GivingTuesday.
LCIF is important to me because 100% of my donation goes to helping serve others!!! 

Please consider making a $10 donation here: https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/donate 

Thank you! Thank you! Thank you!
Lion Anna

Accept the Challenge of Mission 1.5 - PDG Joan Blank

Mission 1.5 is the drive to reach 1.5 million members worldwide, so we can better meet the
growing needs of our communities and serve more people than ever before. Every Lion can
affect positive change through Mission 1.5 by just “asking” someone to become a new member.
When we invite new members to our clubs and build new vibrant clubs, it does more than make
our communities stronger. It makes the world a kinder, healthier, and better place to live. Need
resources on how to recruit new members or make your club more vibrant through the Global
Membership Approach? Please reach out to PDG Joan Blank, GMA Champion at
lionjoanblank@gmail.com. 
Consider accepting the challenge of Mission 1.5…look who has already!

http://www.district5m2lions.com/
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/donate
mailto:lionjoanblank@gmail.com
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Imagine waking up in the morning with pain so intense and unbearable that it is making me incoherent. I
am suffering in silence because I believe I should not share my feelings with anybody, even family or
friends. That would just make things worse. I don’t want to burden anybody with my problems, so I
suffer alone and isolated. I have been suffering in silence for a long time now. Today, I have reached my
breaking point, as I consider my options. I am worthless and in pain, things just do not get any better
and they have been that way since I got back from the war. The world would be better off without me in
it. Today is the day this must end. Lord, please forgive me *.
     I will now join the other 23 vets that woke up today and felt the same way. That count is low because
only one-half of the states keep statistics on veteran suicides. If you or anyone you know might be
suffering in silence, please suggest to that person, or ask a family member to suggest to that person,
you are valued, please seek help. That vet or a family member could also consider checking out one of
Project New Hope’s free veteran’s retreats. We know lives have been saved by attending one of our
retreats.
    Ask me, your Project New Hope board member to come to your club and present or go to
projectnewhope.net to sign up for one of our retreats. Our upcoming retreats are 
12/01/2023     12/03/2023     Inspiration Point        Vining MN      
06/07/2024     06/09/2024     Osprey Wilds Sandstone      MN
Lion Darlene Wondra
Project New Hope, Chairman

Kidsight is having a good problem. More Lions clubs are
wanting to get on board with the program.The month of
October clubs are asking for cameras. We need to get more
training sessions scheduled. Schools have heard about our
program and want to use it. School nurses are talking amongst
their fellow nurses and are interested in the program. Their one
misconception is that we can just hand cameras over to a let
them operate on their own. We have to remind them that this is
a Lions project. We are having good success in clubs that having
done this before. It has been tough for Harry and Margie to get
the camera’s everywhere they are needed but we have had
great cooperation from some of our great Lions and they are
moving are the cameras to whomever is scheduled next. We
may need to purchase another camera for the district. Some
clubs have already purchased cameras. Some have talked-about
purchasing cameras on their own. We will try to get club’s the
information they need to do this. But purchasing a camera is
not a simple process, there is additional costs including
purchasing extended warranties and updates on camera to
name a couple of things. We hope to have a good discussion on
Kidsight at the forthcoming cabinet meeting.
Please feel free to call us with any questions on the program.
We also would love to visit your club and speak about Kidsight.
Contact us Lion Harry Klenke lm.klenke@outlook.com or
phone 952-445-0289 or Lion Margie Jacobson at
lionmargie11@gmail.com or phone 507-649-1034

Lonsdale Lions
President Alan Fitterer taking the

selfie of the Fab 4 including Lion Jim
Mahler, Lion Al Sevcik, & Lion Dale

Furrer after picking up the recycling
(in the yellow bags) & the trash
along our 2-mile stretch on MN

Highway 19 as you leave Lonsale to
the NW. Interested in joining the

Lions? Contact Lion Scotty Ziskovsky
at scotty.ziskovsky@icloud.com or

612.817.3503.

http://www.district5m2lions.com/
http://www.projectnewhope.net/
mailto:lm.klenke@outlook.com
mailto:lionmargie11@gmail.com
mailto:scotty.ziskovsky@icloud.com
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Leader Dog has their “Sponsor a Puppy” campaign opened to promote raising of puppies to be great
Leader dogs in their program. Leader Dog raises their own dogs through there Hosting Leader Dog
Mothers through with birthing if able. They have their own veterinary services at the facility in Rochester
Hills Michigan.Dogs may receive medical services in the area where they live. Leader Dog is always
looking for puppy raisers. A family or even prisons when participating in the Leader Dog program of
puppy raisers. One would raise puppies till 18 to 24 months of age and train the puppies with toileting
and other training exercises per Leader Dog guidelines.  
If you are interested in any of these programs, please contact us with questions. Leader Dog has dogs in
all 50 states and is well known and respected in the service dog programs. If any club is interested in a
Club visit to learn about Leader Dog for the Blind, please reach out to us. Contact Loretta Klenke at 952-
445-0289 or email lm.klenke@outlook.com Or contact Lori Kurtz at 952-221-2077 or email
lokurtz@yahoo.com. 

Lions Strides Diabetes Walk Crosses District Lines
 As they’ve done for nearly a decade, the Lions from New Ulm and Lafayette partnered to host the 9th
Annual New Ulm Diabetes Walk. The walk had a new location this year—Flandrau State Park with a
leisurely walk through the woods on Saturday, September 30. 
 Teams and individuals raised $18,990 for the Minnesota Lions Diabetes Foundation, to be used to find a
cure for Diabetes through the University of Minnesota. The Lafayette Lions Club contributed $1,000 to
the cause. 
 MN Lions Diabetes Foundation Trustee Bob Schirlinger of the New Ulm Lions and Bob Wise from
Lafayette presented the donation to MLDF Trustee Lion John Tirevold.

http://www.district5m2lions.com/
mailto:lm.klenke@outlook.com
mailto:lokurtz@yahoo.com
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Bingo every Tuesday at Code 3 bowling in
Gibbon Starting at 7pm

Meat Raffle every Friday at d’s Pit Stop in Gibbon
Starting at 7pm

http://www.district5m2lions.com/
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